
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Bert Olheiser, Street/ Storm/ Sewer Division Manager 
    Nic Westendorf, Deputy Public Works Director 
    Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE:    May 24, 2021 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution 5545-21 Awarding the Bid for the Construction of the 2021 Pavement 
Maintenance Program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council approve the resolution to allow the City Manager to execute a contract 
with Knife River to construct the 2021 Pavement Maintenance Program in the amount of $991,807. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The project will overlay portions of 115th Ave., Dogwood St., 105th Ave., and Borland Rd. These 
projects were selected based on existing road conditions and maintenance recommendations from 
Street Saver, our pavement asset management system. A project map is attached.  

The project was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on April 19 and 21, 2021. The City 
received five bids prior to the close of the bid period on May 6, 2021; two of the bids were non-
responsive. Knife River was the lowest responsible bidder for the project with a bid of $991,807.  

The City consulted with Otak Engineering for design of the project. Otak also reviewed the bids 
and issued a recommendation to award the project to Knife River.  

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Adopting Resolution 5545-21 will allow the City to proceed with the 2021 Pavement Maintenance 
Program as described in the Executive Summary section above and shown on the attached project 
map.  

ALTERNATIVES TO RECOMMENDATION: 
The City Council could choose not to adopt Resolution 5545-21 and not proceed with this year’s 
2021 Pavement Maintenance Program. This is not recommended.  

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds for this project are budgeted in Road Utility Fund. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Project Map 
- Resolution 5545-21 


